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Last week’s guest (L-R): Bill McLeod, Barbara Lofton, 
Pam Kelly, and Wes Brooks.
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Minutes: January 13, 2015 
President Wes Brooks presided over the meeting. 
Thanks to Lynn Walton who gave the invocation and 
to Jerome Brown who led the Pledge of Allegiance.  

Thanks to Tracie Fowler and Kemi Simmons for 
serving as our greeters today. 

Sean Priebe, sitting in for Aaron Ladner welcomed 
our guests. David Hayhurst is a guest of Faye Gilbert. 
John Gray is a guest of Tracie Fowler and Steve Ramp. 
Bernard Green is a guest of Paula Brahan and Stan 
Saulny is a guest of Abumere Akinwale. 

Wes reported on the board of director elections from 
last week. Brett Phillips was elected as the club’s 
secretary for 2015-2016. Also elected to the board of 
directors was Jaclyn Adams, Mike Ratliff, Bruce Ryan, 
Faye Gilbert and Bill MacLauchlan. 

Jaclyn Adams reported on the tornado relieve efforts 
now underway for the victims of the recent tornados 
in Marion and Jones counties. Items that are needed 
include leather or heavy duty work gloves, tarps in 
the size of small, medium, and large, heavy duty 
garbage bags, comfort kits that include travel-size 
shampoo, conditioner, toothpaste, toothbrushes, 
dental floss, razor, and shaving cream (if you have any 
complimentary travel sized items from hotels or trips, 
this would be perfect as well.) If you would like to 
contribute any of these items or make a monetary 
donation, see Jaclyn Adams. A box to collect the 
items will be available at next week’s meeting. 

Wes recognized and thanked Bill McLeod for his 
membership recruitment efforts. Bill was presented 
with a Rotary pin in recognition of his recruitment 
efforts. 

Bill then gave a brief report on last Saturday’s Mid-
Year Check up. Our club is doing well among District 
6840 clubs. Bill, Wes and Sean attended the check up 
on behalf of our club. 

Bill then introduced today’s guest speaker, Barbara 
Lofton. Barbara is the Resident Benefits Specialist for 
Bedford Care Centers. Her expertise provides the 
answers that patients and families need to know 
when they have to make difficult decisions regarding 
long-term care.  

Barbara provided a checklist of important legal 
documents and financial records that every family 
should have available, before they reach a crisis 
period. Some of those documents include a birth 
certificate, marriage license, Social Security cards, a 
passport, a will, Powers of Attorney, mortgage deeds 
of trust, vehicle registration and ownership 
documents, an ID and your driver’s license. You can 
get a more complete list of these documents by 
visiting www.hopecoalitionamerican.org. 

Barbara also reported on the new Alzheimer’s unit 
that is being built for Bedford. Pam Kelly is the 
Administrator of the Alzheimer’s care unit. The unit is 
being built more along the lines of a home setting 
than a hospital model, which is the model most 
commonly used for nursing homes. She also noted 
that Mississippi is the only state that has an 
Alzheimer’s Division within the state’s Department of 
Health.  

In 2010 there were 53,000 diagnosed Alzheimer’s 
patients in Mississippi. On the average, that means 
there are about 645 cases in every county. In Forrest 
County there are only 62 beds available for 
Alzheimer’s patients. The need is huge and growing. 

Daily costs for nursing home care in Mississippi runs 
from $175.00 to $300. To pay these costs, families can 
use their savings, purchase long term care insurance 
or rely on Medicaid if the patient qualifies. Because 
Medicaid both a federal and a state program, it is 
complex. Federal money matches every one dollar 
Mississippi spends on the program with four dollars. 
The 2015 Medicaid budget for Mississippi is expected 
to be about five-billion dollars.  

To be eligible for Medicaid you must not have a 
monthly income exceeding $2,199 and you may not 
have total resources of more than $4,000. You can 
exclude your home, two automobiles, some personal 
property, household goods and some life insurance 
and burial funds. However, any property transferred 
up to 60 months prior to your Medicaid application 
may result in penalties.  

To learn more or to apply for Mississippi 
Medicaid call toll free 1-866-635-1347. 

Minutes courtesy of: 
Lamar Evans, Executive Secretary 
Rotary Club of Hattiesburg 
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Our Guest Today 
Herb Stonebrook 

Retired Energy Management Administrator 
State of Tennessee 

“Mississippi Power Head Start”

Next Week

Patricia Burchell 
Forrest County District Attorney 
Burchell holds a Juris Doctorate from the University 
of Mississippi School of Law, a Master of  Education 
degree and a Bachelor of Science in Elementary 
Education from the University of Southern 
Mississippi. 

She served as an Assistant District Attorney under 
John Mark Weathers prior to taking office. 

Childrens Cup MobilePack 
by Ken Thompson 
Children’s Cup MobilePack – February 6-7, 2015, Healing Place Church, Prairieville, LA 
Packing 272,160 meals to feed children in southern Africa. We invite you to join us in being a part of the hunger 
solution through this Feed My Starving Children MobilePack. This is an opportunity to learn about hunger related 
issues, pray for those in need, raise funds to cover the cost of meals and pack meals for the hungry. Through this 
powerful event, we can impact the lives of thousands of children. Feed My Starving Children is a non-profit 
Christian organization committed to feeding God’s children hungry in body and spirit. The approach is simple: 
children and adults hand-pack meals specifically formulated for malnourished children, and we ship the meals to 
nearly 70 countries around the world. Contact www.childrenscup.org for more information.
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UPCOMING
JAN 27  Patricia Burchell, Forrest Co. D.A. 

JAN 31  Rotary Leadership Institute

FEB 3  Grant Callen; President, Empower Mississippi

FEB 7  District 6840 Team Training

FEB 10  Benjamin Morris, Author

FEB 17  Ben Burnett, Dean, WCU School of Education

FEB 24  Jermaine Brown, Principal, Hattiesburg High School

MAR 6-7  Ole Man River P.E.T.S. (President-Elect Training Seminar)

APR 10-12  2015 Rotary District Conference - “Rotary Rivage”

JUN 6-9  Rotary International Convention - Sao Paulo, Brazil

JUN 20  District 6840 Awards & Installation Ceremony

SPOKES 
Rotary Club of Hattiesburg 

629 North Main Street 
Hattiesburg, MS 39401


